
©  
 

© 2015 BMW Car Club of America E31 Chapter                                                     1 

 

 

 

VOL 2  ISSUE 2                                                                        Summer  2015               

             2015                                                                                                                                                                               



©  
 

© 2015 BMW Car Club of America E31 Chapter                                                     2 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VOL 2  ISSUE 2           Editor:  Roger Wray                                                                Summer  2015               

             2015                                                                                                                                                                               

E31 Chapter 
BMW Car Club of America 

______________________________________________________________ 
 

Chapter Officers   (please call  between 7:30-10pm) 
President                    pres@bmwccae31.com 
  Roger Wray             (Florida)   352-223-2932 
Vice President              vp@bmwccae31.com 
  Steve Cohen  (California) 707- 894-4500 
Secretary      sec@bmwccae31.com   
  Tom "Wuffer" Carter (Canada)  604-530-6609 
Treasurer    treas@bmwccae31.com 
  Jon Nelson  (Maryland)  301-231-7498 
Brands Manager            branding@bmwccae31.com 
  Jeff Ivarson  (California) 415-485-098 9 
National Events Coordinator     activities@bmwccae31.com 
  Rob Scott  (Canada) 403-803-8434 
 
          Other 
Webmaster               webmaster@bmwccae31.com 
  Bob Bennett  (Florida)  813-787-8837 

 
 
 
 
BMW CCA E31 is a non-profit South Carolina Corporation.  It is a 
chapter of BMW Car Club of America and is not connected in any 
manner with Bayerische Motoren Works AG or the importer.  The 
'E31 NEWS' is the publication of BMW CCA E31 and is available 
electronically to all members in good standing.  All contents shall 
remain the property of BMW CCA E31 unless otherwise credited.  
Information supplied is provided by the members and for the 
members only.  The ideas, suggestions and opinions in articles are 
those of the Club unless otherwise credited.  The Club assumes no 
liability for any of the information contained herein.  None of the 
information bears the status of "Factory Approved" unless so 
indicated.  Modifications within any warranty period may void the 
warranty.  The EDITOR of this Newsletter seeks material suitable to 
pass on to other members.  The material may be of a technical 
nature, bits of information about your car, news and events, or just 
the latest tidbits.  Share your ideas with other members by 
forwarding them to the EDITOR at:  
 

newsletter@bmwccae31.com 
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On the cover is Mike MaloneyΩǎ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ мфф7  840Ci.  
Mike recently received the άBest 2 Door Awardέ at the  
Connecticut Valley BMW CCA Chapter Annual Show and 
{ƘƛƴŜ 9ǾŜƴǘΦ  aƛƪŜΩǎ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9ом ƛǎ 
Ƨǳǎǘ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ōǊƻƪŜƴ ƛƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ άƻƴƭȅέ нонΣллл ƳƛƭŜǎΗ  
Congratulations Mike! 
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by Roger Wray  
President, BMWCCAE31 

 
 
 
IŀǇǇȅ {ǳƳƳŜǊ CŜƭƭƻǿ уŜǊΩǎΗ  IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ 
everyone has warmed up as it has here in Florida, and 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ уǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
sunshine.   
 
The BMW CCA E31 Chapter board has been busy the past few 
months, and behind the scenes we have accomplished 
several BIG milestones, and have others underway. 
   
First, we have surpassed 100 members!  This is quite an 
accomplishment for us, as we are only in our second year as 
a non-geographic chapter.  
  
Second, after 18 months of hard work and lots of paperwork, 
I am pleased to announce that the BMWCCA E31 Chapter is 
now fully recognized as a 501 (c) (7) non-profit organization.  
This incurred an expense to the chapter for legal fees which 
ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭƭȅ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ ŘǳŜǎ during those 18 
months.  Luckily, BMWCCA fronted us the funds, and took 
the payment out of our chapter monthly dues 
reimbursements.  Happily, those payments were completed 
and we paid off the advance in full in June 2015. 
  

This leads me to our third major accomplishment ς we finally 
have a positive balance!  Jon Nelson is doing an excellent job 
in keeping up with all the financial aspects of the chapter as 
our Treasurer, and his guidance on all fiscal matters. There 
are other issues which we will be dealing with and will 
require further funding, but at least we will be working from 
a positive balance sheet. 
 
To recap, here are major milestones our chapter has 
accomplished: 
1.  We are legally incorporated as a chapter in the State of 
South Carolina as a Non-Profit Corporation. 
2. We are fully recognized by the IRS as a 501 (c) (7) non-
profit organization. 
3.  The BMWCCA E31 Chapter has its own IRS Employer 
Identification Number. 
 
 Thanks again to all the board members for their hard work 
and efforts.  We are seeing concrete results for those efforts, 
and these results will benefit the chapter for years to come.  
Thanks again too for all the chapter members who supports 
the BMW CCA E31 Chapter. Remember, it is the cars that 
bring us together, but it is the people who make us who we 
are! 

 

 
 
 

 
                                                                             by Jon Nelson 

                                                                         é 

 
 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ Annual Board Meeting of the BMWCCA and 
Annual Chapter Congress were held March 13-15 in Dallas 
Texas.  Roger Wray, President and Jon Nelson, Treasurer 
represented the E31 Chapter.  
 
BMWCCA Annual Board Meeting: This session was fairly 
short and focused on the business of the National 
Organization.  New officers were introduced and various 
reports were given regarding the status of the Club and its 
activities.  The incoming Executive President of the Club is  

 
 
Steve Johnson, Eddy Funahashi is the Executive Vice 
President and Louis Goldsman was unopposed as Treasurer 
in the officer election process.  Lou wanted to complete the 
process of managing the current IRS audit before he stepped  
down.  I was most impressed by his candor and 
understanding of the legal and regulatory environment.  
 
The Chapter Congress: There were sessions on a variety of 
topics with extensive Chapter participation.  Roger described 
to me the environment of the 2014 Congress at which there 

From the Driverôs Seaté 

BMWCCA Annual Chapter Congress 2015  
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were expressed reservations by local chapters with a new 
non-geographic entity that had similar standing.  Roger spoke 
to this on several occasions with Congress members but the 
previous reservations seemed to have dissipated.   
 
The clear focus of the meeting was membership retention, 
with an outside speaker describing various techniques to 
increase the effectiveness of membership outreach.  There 
was a general agreement that successful efforts need to 
address the diversity in interests of the current members, 
including racing, concours, and simple social get-togethers. 
The largest single integrating factor for the club is the 
Roundel Magazine, and it is also the single most expensive 
item the club undertakes.  Direct regular contacts and social 
media are currently getting more attention and direct mail is 
no longer seen as an effective outreach approach.  It was 
surprising that there was not more discussion on the value of 
having close ongoing relationships with dealers and repair 
shops.  Nevertheless, combination of strategies for 
membership retention is probably the best approach. 

 

There was a lot of discussion about the BMWCCA 
Foundation, a stand-alone entity created by BMWCCA that 
focuses on driver training and street survival.  Other topics 
that received significant attention were insurance and 
accident liability (required for most events), and the 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊǎΩ aŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ 
 
¢ƘŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊǎΩ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛȊŜ ǘƘŜ 
importance of financial reporting, including the annual 
Balance Sheet and P&L to the BMWCCA, and the annual IRS 
990 reporting requirement for not-for-profit organizations. 
During the meeting, the board voted to automatically 
withhold chapter rebates whenever chapter admin form and 
newsletter deadlines are not met.  The board has directed 
the National Office staff to monitor chapter submissions and 
to automatically withhold chapter rebates when a deadline 
has been missed.  Chapters will receive one warning and if 
the problem is not corrected within 30 days all rebates will 
be withheld.  The National Office staff has not been 
empowered to grant waivers to this policy.  Any and all 
appeals must be made directly to the chapterΩs Regional 
Vice-President (as a non-geographic chapter, the Executive 
Vice President serves as our primary contact with the 
National Organization). 
 
The meetings were cordial and informative and I encourage 
all officers to participate if possible.  

 

Steve Johnson, BMW CCA President, Roger Wray, BMWCCA e31 President, Jon  
Nelson, BMWCCA E31 Treasurer, Frank Patek, BMWCCA Executive Director 

 

 

 

 

   BMW 8 Series Convertible Prototype displayed at the BMW Factory during the 25th Anniversary of the E31, Munich, Germany. 
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 by Chris Reguero 
é

In the second weekend of March, the BMW 8 Fest group 
gathered together in the Russian River Valley.   Each year 
over 190 wineries in the Russian Valley participate in the 
annual Barrel Tasting along the Wine Road.   This weekend 
wine tour has become a tradition of the group.   Over 15 cars 
and 30 good friends attended this special weekend of fun and 
good camaraderie!   Bill Fox and his wife came all the way 
down from Washington to catch up with their California Eight 
friends! 
 

 
 
The weekend started Friday evening when everyone arrived 
at the Hilton Sonoma Wine Country Hotel.   On Saturday 
morning after we had our registration and drivers meeting at 
the hotel, we started our sunny day of wine touring at the 
HANNA Winery.   As always we were warmly greeted by the  
 

 

Hanna family.   Delicious food items were paired with their  
luscious wines.   The next stop was to the beautiful Kendall- 
Jackson Wine Estate. After that we were on to the Russian 
River Vineyard where we enjoyed a gourmet outdoor lunch 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ά/ƻǊƪǎέ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΦ    

 
While waiting for our table we listened to great music and 
ǎŀƳǇƭŜŘ ŦŀǊƳ ƎǊƻǿƴ ŦƻƻŘǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ /ƘŜǎǘŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ 
winery dog, who made you feel at home while putting his 
head on your lap for a snack or two.   
 
Our last stop was to the Armida Winery where we enjoyed 
panoramic views of the Russian River Valley and the 
Mayacama mountain range.   No day could be complete 
without a relaxing dinner at the favorite Cricklewood 
Restaurant in Santa Rosa. 
 
There are a lot of great memories that have been created in 
this Eight family.  After a dinner of laughter and great story 
telling, Dan Bridges and Pete Svendsgaard raised their wine 
glasses to celebrate the life of Karen Nencini and her love for 
the club.    We came together as friends to honor her memory 
and to thank our founder Steve Cohen for uniting us all 
together in this great forum.   We presented Steve with a very 
special gift that Dan hand crafted.   Dan made from solid 
African Mahogany a wine casing that had StŜǾŜΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ 
date along with the etched 8 Fest silhouette of an 8 series car  
routed into the lid.  Inside was a 1 ½ liter bottle of a 2010 
Silver Oak Cabernet.    
 
 

Russian River Valley Wine Tour 2015  
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What a special touch to a very classy evening.   Thank you 
Dan for taking the time to create a gift that embodies the 
spirit of this club.  Our thanks to both you and Pete for all the 
years of planning our car events!   Because of your efforts, 
ǿŜΩǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜǎΣ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƴŜǿ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ 
some good laughs!    

 

 

 
 
 
Who would have thought a BMW 8 could bring so much to 
our life. 

 

 

 
 
                                       Alpina B12 5.7 and BMW 850CSi during high speed testing.  BMW CAR Magazine 
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 by Tom Jacobsmeyer 

é 
BimmerFest 2015 was...well, festive. It was not the nice grass 
of the Rose Bowl but was a great event none-the-less. Our 
group met up at Starbucks early and caravanned to the site. 
There was a long line, 2 lanes wide, to get in and gave us a 
chance to jab with other car owners as we crawled to the 
entrance.  The statement most heard by the 8's were that we 
were "coming in Heavy"...in California speak that means 
there were a lot of us.  
 

 
 
The final headcount on registration was 2073, with 1024 of 
those being 3 Series cars, the most by far. We were pretty 
good with 35 registrations and about 27 Eights in our corral, 
the others ended up in other spots. The weather was cloudy 
all day but the good news was we didn't bake in the parking 
lots.  
 

 
SoCalEights campfire being set-up by Fern and Ron. It did 
sprinkle a bit and it never warmed up much. Not a typical 
California day. The Auto Center Speedway is in the 
background and we were serenaded all day with cars roaring 

around the road course. The track was a part of BimmerFest 
this year 
 
SoCalEights ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 9омΩǎ ǿŜǊŜ well represented, and while 
rolling in we were mobbed by the cameras and spectators 
standing along the sides of the road. More than a few said 
that they have never seen so many eights in their life at one 
place. 
 

 
 
The Auto Center Speedway usually gets a bit windy in the 
afternoons and even that didn't make an appearance. Lunch 
was provided by about 10 lunch trucks, the new "mobile 
cuisine" for events such as this.  
 
There were two obligatory i8's in attendance but they didn't 
seem to draw as much attention, from the mostly millennial 
crowd, as did some of the aftermarket displays. Most 
interesting was the large and varied number of wheel 
vendors. 'Never seen so many different wheels in one place. 

Bimmerfest 2015  
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There were some really nice 3.0's in the group this year. Very 
nicely done. Fern's trunk is to the rear (blue car). 
 

 
 

 

 
 
We had a lot of interest in the SoCalEights group and when a 
few hoods went up interest increased, especially around 
Gary's CSI (next to Fern's). 
 

 
 
A nice stable of race cars were also on hand. 
 

 
 


